
                                                          Marching Cougar Band Boosters 

Meeting Minutes: March 4, 2013 

The monthly meeting was called to order by John Rapach at 6:38 pm. There were 19 members signed in. 
The minutes from February were reviewed.  A motion was made to accept by Cory Scarcella and 
seconded by Charles Lingenfelter. All in favor and none opposed. 

Correspondence: none 

Presidents Report:  John Rapach thanked everyone who helped make the hoagies.  He thanked everyone 
who planned the Band Banquet. 

Treasurers Report: John Synoski reviewed the treasurer’s report. A motion to accept was made by Cory 
Scarcella and seconded by Charles Lingenfelter. All in favor and none opposed. 

Ways and Means: Nanette Mariano said that all the fundraisers for trip are all done. She asked if anyone 
had a fundraiser in mind to raise money for the band. A bucket drop was brought up and Crispy Cream 
Donut sale, no decision was made. 

Relay for Life: John Rapach said we gave a check to the American Cancer Society Telethon on 3-23-13. 

Trip: The finale trip payments are due March 9 2013. The mandatory trip meeting will be April 2, 2013 at 
6:00 pm in the HAHS Auditorium and the band meeting will follow in the band room. The final itinerary, 
hotel information, and medical information will be covered at the meeting. 

Publicity: Music in our school concert will be March 19, 2013 at 7:00 pm. 

Banquet: Nanette Mariano thanked everyone who helped her with the Banquet a fun time was had by 
all. 

Band Directors Report: John Rapach gave the report for Mr. Forte in his absent. He thanked Nanette and 
the committee for an outstanding evening at the banquet and for the gifts given to my wife and myself-
greatly appreciated! 

 A list of trip chaperones cell numbers will be needed and folders will be handed out at meeting. The 
Disney room assignments and bus assignments are posted on the window to first practice room. 

Color guard rehearsals are posted on web calendar. 

The Luzerne Co Band, Region 4 Band, District 9 Jazz and HAHS Jazz Festival all on web calendar. 

The Night at the Museum will be March 20 at 6:00 pm and band students are to report at 5:30pm. 

Chaperones are needed for the Freeland parade and volunteers for the concert on Tuesday March 19, 
2013. 

New Business: A question was asked about getting sick on trip and who will the students go to. A 
decision was made to have the question answered at the Mandatory trip meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm by Dianne Coticchio and seconded by Cory Scarcella. 

Next Meeting: April 2, 2013 at 6:30pm. 


